

"to be friendly, respectful, responsible, and Christ-like."

St. Michael Catholic School

103 E. North Street

Weimar, Texas 78962

www.stmichaelswords.org
979-725-8461

February 2024

Dear St. Michael Catholic School Families,

It's that time again! Time to prepare for the upcoming school year. Yes, I feel like this one has just begun, but we must look ahead to the next school year. Teacher and staff assignments must be evaluated and assigned, textbooks must be ordered, and technology needs must be determined. Now is the time to make decisions regarding next year. Many of these decisions are based on our enrollment numbers.

As prices for textbooks and supplies continue to rise, and in trying to pay our teachers and staff a competitive salary, it is necessary to raise tuition after a two-year freeze. The price is only going up \$10 per month, or a total of \$100 per year. All other prices, other than late registration, are remaining the same. The key to keeping costs down is to increase enrollment. Please keep in mind that you receive a 10% discount for registering on February 29<sup>th</sup> at our early registration event. You also receive a \$100 tuition discount in May if you recommend a new family and they stay enrolled all year. The registration fee is waived for all new families.

If you have a child starting St. Michael Catholic School next year, please contact the office or go to our school website for the Registration Form/New Students form that needs to be filled out. These are not included in the returning family packets.

Any family needing financial assistance may apply for the Orline Maer Scholarship Fund. These funds are limited so please apply early. An application for this is included in the registration packet and is also available on the school website. An application must be complete with all required legal documentation to be considered for tuition assistance. Applications are due by May 3, 2024 at 3:00 p.m. Scholarship recipients will be notified by the end of May.

We look forward to serving your child's educational needs in the 2024 - 2025 school year!

Sincerely,

Ms. Judy Roeder

**Principal**